	[image: image2.wmf]              
	[image: image3.jpg]



	[image: image4.jpg]Green Flag
Award Holder
Since 2007



[image: image2.wmf]



Head Teacher:  Ms Andrea Henderson 





   Dunrossness Primary School

Dunrossness

Shetland  ZE2 9JG

Telephone: 01595 745440











Fax: 01950 460803

     E-mail:  dunrossness@shetland.gov.uk
Blog: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sh/dunrosness/
30th October 2020
Dear parent/carer,
Welcome back to term 2

That has been a fast week! We are delighted to welcome the bairns back. It is lovely to see them all and catch up with holiday news, albeit a little different for most of us this year. 

COVID-19 Update

The advice remains the same. Please be vigilant and abide by the advice to help keep everyone safe. If you or anyone in your family experience the symptoms of COVID-19, cough, temperature, loss or change of taste and smell, you must book a test and isolate immediately. I have included the link the Shetland NHS Test below. 


The children and staff have adapted really well to the changes and continue to do all that is required. We couldn’t ask for more! 

Please do remember warm, suitable clothing as children will be playing outdoors.  The school also needs to be well ventilated, meaning doors and windows are open where possible. 

Staffing Update

Mrs Leslie and I have both reverted back to our substantive posts so I am back as full time head teacher while Mrs Leslie is principal/ASN teacher.

Mrs Mullay, nursery teacher, is on maternity leave. We have been unable to fill this post so Mrs Leslie and I will support nursery until Mrs Mullay returns in September 2021. 

Mrs Carrie Morrison has been appointed learning support worker and will work 3 days per week in this role. She has vacated a 2 day temporary learning support worker role, which will be filled by Mrs Amy Colvin. We are currently advertising for a practitioner for nursery. 

Mrs Amanda Fraser is moving on to work at the Anderson High School, we wish her all the best. This means we will be advertising for a ELC support worker too. 

Fundraising

Unfortunately, due to current restrictions we will not be able to have our Winter Fayre this year. We will also be unable to deliver Christmas cards in the local area due to the amount of people we need to help sort and deliver the cards. Visitors are still restricted so people would not be able to drop cards off at the school. We do apologise for this but hope that normal service will resume next year. 

We have some ideas up our sleeve to help raise much needed funds.

Christmas Products

The Christmas cards and gift orders have arrived! We are really impressed by them. Anyone who has not paid, can you do this at your earliest convenience please. There are also a few mugs awaiting collection from school. So far we have raised £208 for school funds. Additional orders can still be made. 

SMUHA Necklaces

The necklaces are ready for pick up now once we have received all the payments. The necklaces were designed by pupils with the support of Sophie Whitehead. These have brought in £75 for school funds. You can still order a necklace or brooch through the school. 

Photos

The class photos will help bring in funds for the school. Thanks again to Steve for donating his time. I think you will agree the photos are magnificent! These can be seen on our school blog. Order forms to follow soon. 

Christmas Hampers 

We still plan to hold our Hamper Raffle. Donations gratefully received for the following:

Nursery:
Christmas

P1/2:

Food

P2/3: 

Activities

P4/5: 

Sweet Treats

P5/6:

Cosy Night In

P7: 

Stress Relief

We will ensure items are quarantined before being arranged in the hamper. Donations to be in school by Friday 4th December. The draw will take place online on Thursday 10th December. Details on how to enter will follow soon.

If you have any other fundraising ideas, we’d love to hear them! 

School Blog

We are acutely aware we are not able to welcome you into school as we normally would so we are trying to share learning through the blog and class teams. PE, Art and Music now also have their own blog pages. All blogs are linked to the main school blog.

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sh/dunrossness/
Communication is two way, so we would really love if you could comment on our posts! It is great to know people are reading them. 

Home Learning

We are working on our Learning at Home policy following on from the parent and pupil consultations. If anyone would like to support us with this, please get in touch with me. Homework will be part of this policy. 

Following on from the consultation, homework will be set weekly from P2-7. P1 will continue with phonics until they complete the sounds. 

Each class teacher will communicate instructions and expectations through the pupil diaries. Please make sure you check the diary on a daily basis. 

As well as regular reading, homework will consist of a spelling and maths activity weekly. Many classes have adopted a grid approach to spelling where children can choose activities that suit them best. There may be occasional topic tasks set. These tasks will all reinforce learning happening in school. 

We would really appreciate you supporting your child with their home learning. There are many benefits for them and for you! 

Research shows that ‘when children and young people live in a supportive home learning environment, it improves children and young people’s attainment and achievement’. 

(2018 National Improvement Framework and Improvement Plan, 2017)

Curricular Overviews

The curricular overviews will now be shared on the individual class blogs. The overview is for the whole class and does not specify individual learning needs so your child may not access all that is on the overview or may do additional work. 

These may also be subject to change, following on from children’s interests or with any implications from changing covid restrictions. 

Milk

As you have been informed, the European subsidy for school milk has stopped. We are no longer serving milk in school to primary pupils. Nursery children still have milk on a daily basis. 

Links 

· Clothing Grants and Free School Meals  - The deadline for backing any Free School Meal applications is 31st October.  Any applications received after this date, may only be awarded from the date the application form is received.
· EMA (Education Maintenance Allowance)
· Free Period Products - Free Period Products are available to all young people attending School. Pupils can complete an order form linked on the website to sign up to a 3 monthly subscription or for a trial one-off 3 month supply.  Products are delivered straight to the pupils home.

· Instrumental Instruction – for adding your child to the waiting list please use this link.

Sorry for the bombardment of information! If you need any further clarification, please get in touch.

Yours sincerely
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Andrea Henderson

� HYPERLINK "https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=veDvEDCgykuAnLXmdF5JmreiPyh7GB5AonjtKMLB26RUQ1A4NEMwVEEzSTRSVkxRVUJISUZRTkpLUiQlQCN0PWcu&fbclid=IwAR2QA6kzgv_VeTm-mpIpRkhT_gucMK7JkFPa4zUep6s-tUl72X2v53ugTjY" �NHS Shetland Test�











